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Tuesday 25th August 2020

Dear Parents and Carers,
Welcome back to The Holy Spirit Family! I hope all of you have all had a good summer. Staff will welcome children on their return to school on Wednesday 2nd September. We cannot wait to welcome everybody back next week.
Staff have worked extremely hard to set up a warm welcoming and safe environment for your children so that they feel settled and happy. I do understand that some children and parents will have their concerns, so that we can put your child’s wellbeing first please fill in the questionnaire attached to this letter.  
Please see below the staggered times your children will come to school. * Please note the front entrance car park will be closed until further notice.  
The staggered drop off times 




Pick up times
Reception 9.00am at the main entrance. 


3.00pm (all reception children need to come into school first, before dropping off siblings at Cotterill)

Year 1/2     9.10am at Cotterill gates



2.55pm

Year 3/4     9.05am at Cotterill gates



2.55pm

Year 4/5     9.00am at Brackendale gates


3.00pm 

Year 6        8.55am at Brackendale gates


3.05pm

Siblings of course can come at the same time and be picked up at the same time.

Where possible, please use the correct entrance however, you may use the gate closest to your home.

Safety measures have been put in place that everyone must adhere to, please work with us for the safety of everyone. 

· Please use the one way system at each entrance. 
· You must come onto the school grounds and wait for your child, in the allocated place.  (no child will be sent to the gates)

· Whilst waiting for your child please adhere to keeping to the two metre distance rules. 

· Please do not congregate at the school gates. 
· Only one parent can drop off and pick up children 

· Early Birds with free breakfast available will start at 8.00am till 9.00am. Price per child £1

· Please note that there are plans in the near future for afterschool /homework club that will run from 3.15 to 4.15 price £1 per child, please contact Mrs Dineley if you would like your child to have a place. 
Just a reminder of our classes, we have linked our class names to precious stones, as all our children are special and unique. God’s Kingdom was built on firm foundations, Peter being the “Rock.” 

Bible scripture refers to us all having hidden treasures; these are our gifts and talents that we nurture and master at The Holy Spirit. 

Our school is a special place, a crown, and our children are the jewels.

· Reception and year 1,   
Mrs Crabbe     
Little Diamonds 

· Year 1 and 2
             
Ms Fleming    

Emeralds
· Year 3 and 4 
            
Miss Murphy  

Sapphires
· Year 4 and 5             
 
Miss Hughes  

Amethysts
· Year 6 

 
Mrs Green      
Topaz

We would like to give a warm welcome to Miss Hughes, who will be teaching our year 4 and 5 pupils. 

We welcome Mrs Holleley back for a short time before she goes on maternity leave. Congratulations Mrs Holleley! She will be teaching Maths to Year 1 and 4.
A few notices:

Parents have been in touch about uniform.  If you have not yet purchased your uniform, Laser in the Old Town now have limited stock, Laser Schoolwear telephone number is 01928 890244. I was unaware that our supplier Best Sports had closed. I am working with “Kits for All” who will supply us with our uniform but you may need to purchase it once term has started. 

Please let the office know if you need any uniform. I have organised the uniforms to be delivered to school and have a pop up shop so that all uniform can be purchased from school.  
PE – On your child’s PE day your child can come to school in their outdoor PE kit (Navy joggers and Hoodie (no leggings) with the white Holy Spirit Tee shirt and black trainers. Staff will inform you what day this will be. 

Packed Lunches 
If your child is having a packed lunch please bring them into school in an ordinary food container this will stay with your child.  (Children do not need drinks in their packed lunches). 
Water Bottles 
Holy Spirit water bottles will be provided to refill during the day. (No fizzy drinks please, this includes flavoured water.) 
Personal belongings 
Children are not to bring any belongings to school this includes:

Stationary, these will be provided. 

No bags please.

Contacting school.  Please do via text or phone. If you wish to speak to us please let Mrs Dineley or myself know.  

At the start of term we will update ClassDojo for you to keep in touch with staff.
Homework bags.

At the moment, until further notice, we will not be sending homework bags or reading books home. 
We are all looking forward to welcoming you all back on the 2nd September, until then enjoy the rest of your holidays and we will see you all very soon. 
Yours sincerely, 

Lorraine Connolly
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helping children and young people to succeed
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The Diocese of Shrewsbury is a registered charity.  Charity No 234025


[image: image2.jpg][image: image3.png][image: image4.png][image: image5.jpg][image: image6.png][image: image7.jpg][image: image8.jpg][image: image9.png][image: image10.jpg]


